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BEFORE THE FRANKLIN COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTIONS

- - -

IN RE: :

REGULAR MEETING :

- - -

PROCEEDINGS

before Chairman Douglas J. Preisse, Director Antone 
White, Deputy Director David Payne, and Board 
Members Michael Sexton, Kimberly Marinello, and 
Josh Jaffe, at Franklin County Board of Elections, 
1700 Morse Road, Columbus, Ohio, called at 
3:00 p.m., on Monday April 3, 2023.  

- - -

Higgins & Associates
Court Reporting - Legal Video - Videoconference

4889 Sinclair Road, Suite 102 
Columbus, Ohio 43229

*614.985.DEPO (3376) *888.244.1211
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APPEARANCES:

JEANINE HUMMER, Esquire
Assistant Prosecuting Attorney
Franklin County Prosecutor's Office
373 South High Street, 13th Floor 
Columbus, Ohio  43215

  On behalf of the Board of Elections.

Also present:  
Erin Gibbons
Jeffrey Mackey
Kelly Clodfelder
Chris Walter
Jeff Gatwood

- - -
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I N D E X

- - -

AGENDA ITEMS    PAGE

Approval of the March 6th, 2023 minutes 4

Paper ballot allocation for the May 2 5 
special primary election

Voting machine allocation 7

Meals and refreshments policy 8

Holiday policy 12

Candidate withdrawals 15 

Purchase of network racks 23 

- - -
 

E X H I B I T S

BOARD EXHIBITS        REFERRED

Exhibit A - 7

Exhibit B - 7

- - -
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   Monday Afternoon Session
   April 3, 2023
   3:00 p.m.

- - -

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  I'll go 

ahead and take roll.  

Kim Marinello.

MEMBER MARINELLO:  Here.  

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  Mike Sexton.

MEMBER SEXTON:  Here.  

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  Doug 

Preisse.  

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  Here.

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  Josh Jaffe.

MEMBER JAFFE:  Here.  

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  We have a 

quorum.  

For our court reporter, if you could 

identify yourself prior to making comments, that 

will probably help her out, I suppose.  

The first item on the agenda is the 

approval of the March 6th, 2023 minutes.  I believe 

those were sent to you and you may have had a 

chance to look those over.  

MEMBER JAFFE:  If nobody has any 
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questions, I will move -- this is Josh Jaffe.  I 

move the Board approve the minutes of the 

March 6th, 2023 meeting of the Franklin County 

Board of Elections as submitted.

MEMBER SEXTON:  Michael Sexton.  

I'll second. 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  It's been 

properly been moved and seconded.  All those in 

favor of the motion, signify by saying "aye."

(Vote taken.)

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  All opposed, 

same sign.  

(No response.)

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  Motion 

carries.  

The next item on agenda is paper 

ballot allocation for the May 2 special primary 

election.  Normally, I'd call on Carla Patton.  She 

went home ill today.  She indicated to the director 

and I that there were no changes from the 

allocation formula that you approved last month.  

So we are required by the Secretary of State to 

approve these on at least two different occasions, 

so if you're satisfied that with what you did last 
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meeting, it's no different, than -- 

MEMBER MARINELLO:  Okay.  Kim 

Marinello.

MEMBER JAFFE:  I have a question.  I 

see later on in the agenda, we are going to accept 

some candidate withdrawals, or at least consider 

them.  Should we do anything with the paper ballot 

allocation to reflect any changes that those 

withdrawals would have?  

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  We -- we 

could do that, if you would like, or we can do that 

at the next month's meeting the day before as we 

open the polls.  We could do it.  There likely will 

be a change, but it's an allocation that we're just 

not opening those polling locations.  So I don't 

know what your pleasure is.

MEMBER JAFFE:  So nothing about 

voting on this today would preclude us from 

changing it?  

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  That's 

correct. 

DIRECTOR WHITE:  Correct.

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  Good questions. 

MEMBER MARINELLO:  Kim Marinello.  I 
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move that the Board adopt the paper ballot 

allocation formula in Exhibit A compiled by the 

Board staff for the May 2nd, 2023 special primary 

election.

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  Doug Preisse.  

Second the motion. 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  It's been 

properly moved and seconded.  All those in favor of 

the motion, signify by saying "aye."  

(Vote taken.)

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  All opposed, 

same sign.  

(No response.)

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  Motion 

carries.  

The next item on the agenda is the 

voting machine allocation.  The same process would 

apply to that.  There were no changes from the 

allocation formula that you approved last month.  

And, again, we would be able to change that, if we 

so desire, next month prior to the election.

MEMBER SEXTON:  Mike Sexton.  I move 

the Board adopt the voting machine allocation 

formula in Exhibit B compiled by the Board staff 
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for May 2nd, 2023 special primary election.

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  Doug Preisse.  

Second the motion. 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  It's been 

properly moved and seconded.  All those in favor of 

the motion, signify by saying "aye."

(Vote taken.)

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  All opposed, 

same sign.  

(No response.)

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  The motion 

carries.  

The next item on the agenda is the 

meals and refreshments policy, and I am going to 

call on Chris Walter, who is our HR director, to 

have a few words about that. 

MR. WALTER:  Good afternoon, 

Mr. Chairman and Board members.  My name is Chris 

Walter.  I'm the HR director for this wonderful 

agency.  And for the reason I'm here is we tried to 

establish a meals policy.  You know, we did that 

for consistency.  It is inconsistent with the other 

departments in the county, and more importantly, 

our proposal has been reviewed and approved by BOE 
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management and the county prosecutor's office.  So 

with that, I'd like to ask for approval. 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  Is it fair 

to say that we didn't have a -- 

MR. WALTER:  We did not have one.  

We're establishing one at this time. 

MEMBER MARINELLO:  Will we eat 

today?  

MR. WALTER:  If it gets approved, 

yes.

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  Tell us a little 

bit, if you would, a little bit of background and 

what the other agencies have done and why we're 

coming into -- 

MR. WALTER:  Well, the first thing 

is we did not have a policy at all and we were kind 

of all over the board, so for consistency and 

continuity, we want it to be in a policy, and that 

way the left hand would know exactly what the right 

hand is doing and making sure that all expenditures 

are well within the guidelines of the policy, and 

we're going to provide meals and refreshments for 

conferences, meetings and other gatherings.  

MS. HUMMER:  Mr. Chairman, if I can 
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add to that -- 

DIRECTOR WHITE:  Go ahead.

MS. HUMMER:  -- just to sort of set 

the table on the subject matter.

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  So to speak.

MS. HUMMER:  Whenever you're using 

public funds for these purposes, the -- both the 

Attorney General and the State Auditor has set 

forth rules and procedures for that, and part of 

that is that if you're going to use funds for meals 

or refreshments, you need to have a policy that 

dictates the public purpose behind those, and 

that's what this policy accomplishes.  It's 

consistent with those bulletins, consistent with 

the AG opinions on this subject.

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  Thank you.  

Helpful. 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  Just to 

piggyback off that, I think the Secretary of 

State's office asked us in June if we would host a 

regional meeting of county boards of elections 

here, and because -- with -- this policy would 

allow us, if we choose, to buy small hors d'oeuvres 

or a small breakfast or that type of thing.
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MEMBER SEXTON:  So it's more for 

conferences and business items, not, like -- I 

assume the policy would still probably exist if 

you're having, like, a holiday party or something 

that's not business related?  

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  We would 

need to pay for that, yes.  

MEMBER SEXTON:  It wouldn't be 

covered under the policy?  

DIRECTOR WHITE:  That's correct. 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  Correct.

MEMBER JAFFE:  We adopted, I think 

at the last meeting or maybe the one before that, a 

travel expenditure policy.  It seems like there's 

some relationship between that and this 'cause this 

specifically talks about conferences and meetings 

and gatherings that employees would travel to.  So 

is this sort of supplemental to that and now we 

have both the policy for travel expenses and then 

also -- 

MS. HUMMER:  They go hand in hand.

MEMBER JAFFE:  Okay.  Perfect.

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  Okay.  Thank you, 

Chris.
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MR. WALTER:  Yes, sir.

MEMBER JAFFE:  Well, if there are no 

other questions, I will move the Board adopt a 

meals and refreshment policy that closely aligns 

with the Franklin County meals and refreshments 

policy. 

MEMBER MARINELLO:  Kim Marinello.  

Second.  

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  It's been 

properly moved and seconded.  All those in favor of 

the motion, signify by saying "aye."

(Vote taken.)  

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  All opposed, 

same sign.

(No response.) 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  Motion 

carries.  

I'll ask Chris to stay up there.  

The next item on the agenda is the holiday policy.

MR. WALTER:  Thank you.  

And, again, Mr. Chairman and Board 

members, we already have established a holiday 

policy.  This is just updates to that.  We have 

deleted Columbus Day, but added Juneteenth.  That 
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is consistent with the County Commissioner's 

holiday policy, and we added the payment of holiday 

pay for the people applicable to it.  It's just a 

cleaner approach to the holiday pay that is better 

than the past practices. 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  And did the 

county commissioners add the day after Thanksgiving 

for -- 

MR. WALTER:  Yes. 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  Okay.  

MEMBER SEXTON:  So that's now an 

additional holiday for -- 

MR. WALTER:  That is correct.

MEMBER SEXTON:  -- county employees?  

MR. WALTER:  Eleven total. 

DIRECTOR WHITE:  And if I may, in 

addition to this holiday policy, the past practice 

of the Board has been to, when the director or the 

deputy director have deemed it necessary for the 

Board to be open on a holiday, the Board has -- in 

lieu of paying employees, we've moved that day to 

another day, so if we had to work on Veterans Day, 

we'd move that day to another day or we've adopted 

a personal day to be used at a certain time.  What 
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we're now proposing or asking the Board to adopt is 

to just pay employees for that day that we have to 

work, that holiday that we have to work in addition 

to paying them for the holiday, which is consistent 

with what the county commissioners do in terms of 

paying people to work a holiday, so that way we 

move away from having to adopt another day because 

it's getting increasingly harder to find the time 

to -- find another day for the Board to be closed.  

We just pay full-time staff for the day in addition 

to the holiday pay.

MEMBER JAFFE:  I think I understand.  

So if we're working a holiday, which happens sort 

of all the time, rather than transferring through 

Board action that holiday to a different day -- 

DIRECTOR WHITE:  Correct.

MEMBER JAFFE:  -- we're just going 

to double pay for it. 

DIRECTOR WHITE:  Correct.

MEMBER JAFFE:  I get it.

MEMBER SEXTON:  So the pay is 

double?  

DIRECTOR WHITE:  Yeah.

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  All right.
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MEMBER SEXTON:  Mr. Chairman, 

Michael Sexton.  I move the Board adopt the revised 

holiday policy with several changes to the existing 

policy, including Juneteenth, the day after 

Thanksgiving, and eliminating Columbus Day as well 

as paying full-time employees eight hours of 

holiday pay.

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  Doug Preisse.  

Second the motion. 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  It's been 

properly moved and seconded.  All those in favor of 

the position, signify by saying "aye."

(Vote taken.)

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  All opposed, 

same sign. 

(No response.)

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  Motion 

carries.  

The next item on the agenda are 

candidate withdrawals, and I believe we've had a 

couple candidates from Whitehall City Council 

request withdrawal from the ballot, and then I 

believe we received a request from Hilliard 

candidate, so Jeff.  
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MR. MACKEY:  Jeff Mackey.  You 

should have, in your packet there, two withdrawals 

from candidates for Whitehall City Council, Wes 

Kantor, and Kareema Samadi.  Both have supplied 

written requests to withdraw from the ballot.  

They've already been declared nominated and 

certified to the general election.

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  Okay.  I don't 

have any questions.

MEMBER JAFFE:  If there are no 

questions, I'll move that the Board accept the 

requests of Wes Kantor or Kareema Samadi to 

withdraw as candidates for Whitehall City Council.

MEMBER SEXTON:  Michael Sexton.  

I'll second. 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  It's been 

properly moved and seconded.  All those in favor of 

the motion, signify by saying "aye."

(Vote taken.)

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  All opposed, 

same sign. 

(No response.)

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  Motion 

carries.  
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MR. MACKEY:  Just for your 

information, there's -- that leaves three 

candidates for three seats of Whitehall City 

Council.

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  Thank you, Jeff.  

MR. MACKEY:  And next -- 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  I think 

we're talking about Hilliard City Council.  

MR. MACKEY:  Yeah.  Next candidates 

written -- the document there is a withdrawal for 

Hilliard City Council by Greg St. Clair.  He was a 

republican candidate who was certified to the 

primary election in Hilliard.  

MEMBER SEXTON:  How does this 

affect -- is this for the general election or the 

primary?  

MR. MACKEY:  There's a republican 

primary in Hilliard right now.

MEMBER SEXTON:  Okay.  How does this 

affect that?  

MR. MACKEY:  I believe if you accept 

his withdrawal, then the City of Hilliard has sent 

a staff attorney to address those questions for 

you.
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MEMBER SEXTON:  Okay.  All right.  

Mr. Chairman, Michael Sexton.  I move that the 

Board accept the request of Greg St. Clair to 

withdraw as a candidate for Hilliard City Council.  

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  Doug Preisse, 

second the motion. 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  It's been 

properly moved and seconded.  All those in favor of 

the motion, signify by saying "aye."

(Vote taken.)

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  All opposed, 

same sign.

(No response.) 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  Motion 

carries.

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  Who's here from 

Hilliard?  

MR. MACKEY:  I introduce Kelly 

Clodfelder, staff attorney with the City of 

Hilliard, to kind of assist you with the next step 

in this process.  

MS. CLODFELDER:  Good afternoon, 

Board members.  Kelly Clodfelder, staff attorney 

from the City of Hilliard.  According to Hilliard 
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City's Charter Section 10.02, in the event the 

number of candidates from a political party is less 

than or equal to the number of positions to be 

filled in the next election, then no primary 

elections need to be held.  There are currently 

three open seats on city council.  With the 

withdrawal you just accepted, there would be only 

be republicans for that seat running, and so the 

City of Hilliard is requesting that the primary 

for -- the republican primary for the City of 

Hilliard City Council be canceled. 

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  Are you a city 

employee or are you contract?  

MS. CLODFELDER:  I'm a city 

employee.

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  Okay.  Do you 

guys elect a city attorney up there or do you have 

a -- 

MS. CLODFELDER:  We do not.  Law 

director is a contractor.

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  Who's that right 

now?  

MS. CLODFELDER:  Phil Hartmann with 

Frost Brown Todd.
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MS. HUMMER:  They have a hybrid 

program.

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  Yeah.  I couldn't 

remember.

MS. HUMMER:  Some in-house and some 

contract.

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  Interesting.  

Thank you.  

Questions?  Thoughts?  Do we need to 

take action on that?  No.

MS. HUMMER:  Well, yes.  So the City 

of Hilliard is requesting that the primary not move 

forward based on their interpretation of the 

charter, therefore, it would require an action by 

this Board to not move forward with the primary 

that is currently scheduled.  

Is that somebody?  

MS. GIBBONS:  No.  I don't know why 

it's doing that.  I'm sorry.  

MS. HUMMER:  So it would take 

action.  The City of Hilliard is making that 

request.  We would only add that there has been 

minimal expense put forward, and we'd ask that at 

least the cost of the -- what has already incurred 
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be assessed to Hilliard as of the vote today.  If, 

indeed, the vote is not to move forward with the 

primary, that those expenses end today.

MEMBER JAFFE:  So -- 

DIRECTOR WHITE:  Go ahead.

MEMBER JAFFE:  My question is going 

to be:  If we had started from the premise that 

there were only three candidates instead of now 

finding ourselves there, we would have certified 

those three candidates to the -- 

MS. HUMMER:  To the general 

election, which is the action you would be taking 

today.  

MEMBER JAFFE:  And is that the only 

action that we need to take today?  

MS. HUMMER:  That is the only action 

with the understanding that the City of Hilliard 

would also have some expense related to the 

original action taken by this Board to have a 

primary when there were four candidates.

MEMBER JAFFE:  And that would just 

be consistent with our general rules for -- 

MS. HUMMER:  Yes.

MEMBER JAFFE:  Okay.
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CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  Okay.

MEMBER JAFFE:  Antone, did you -- 

DIRECTOR WHITE:  No.  You asked the 

question I was going to ask.

MEMBER JAFFE:  Okay.

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  Do you want to 

make a motion to -- do we need to take action?  

MEMBER JAFFE:  Yeah.  I'm happy to 

make a motion.  

I will move that the Board declare 

the republican candidates for Hilliard City 

Council, Peter Marsh, Omar Tarazi and JT Ysseldyke 

to be nominated, and that we certify their names to 

the November 7, 2023 general election ballot.

MEMBER SEXTON:  Michael Sexton.  

I'll second. 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  It's been 

properly moved and seconded.  All those in favor of 

the motion, signify by saying "aye."

(Vote taken.)  

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  All opposed, 

same sign.

(No response.)

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  Motion 
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carries. 

The next item on the agenda is the 

purchase of some network racks, and I'll ask Jeff 

Gatwood, our IT director, to address that.  

MR. GATWOOD:  Good afternoon, 

Mr. Chairman, members of the Board.  As part of our 

ongoing security enhancements for our network 

environment and to protect our air gap network, we 

are purchasing additional server racks that is 

going to allow us to move some network equipment 

into isolated rooms and to cages or server racks 

that will require both democrat and republicans to 

access those server racks at any given time.  

So I threw out some terms there that 

everybody might not know about, the air gap network 

and server racks.  The air gap network is -- is set 

up to protect and isolate our tabulators and our 

election management software.  So an air gap 

network has no access to the outside world and no 

other components other than the items specifically 

dedicated to the tabulators, and election 

management software management are all on that 

network.

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  What are we 
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purchasing here today, just metal rack?  

MR. GATWOOD:  These are the actual 

server racks, correct.  And they're going to allow 

us to have dual-swipe access to these racks.  Both 

parties have to have access in order to open the 

cages to get to the equipment inside.  Currently, 

we do have them secured, but they're just in single 

secure.  Anybody what has the proper key can open 

it.  It's not dual security. 

DIRECTOR WHITE:  Mr. Chairman, I'll 

add that these -- both these racks will be paid for 

partly by grant funding from the Ohio Secretary of 

State's office, $10,000 through a HAVA grant, 

funding that we received last year as part of the 

secretary directive.  So I think the total cost is 

25,000- -- 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  290. 

DIRECTOR WHITE:  -- -290, so we'll 

offset that cost of the $10,000 from the security 

directive grant that we received last year.

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  $10,000, yeah, 

that's a lot of money. 

DIRECTOR WHITE:  Every little bit 

helps.
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CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  That was an 

inside joke there. 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  I think Jeff 

has worked hand in glove with the data center, too, 

on this so that they -- 

MR. GATWOOD:  Correct. 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  -- approve 

of this purchase.

MR. GATWOOD:  Right.

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  Okay.  Questions 

for --  

MEMBER MARINELLO:  No questions.

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  -- Jeff?  

MEMBER MARINELLO:  Mr. Chairman, I 

move that the Board approve an expenditure of 

25,290.04 to Brown Enterprise Solutions for the 

purchase of two network service racks and 

accessories.

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  Doug Preisse.  

Second the motion. 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  It's been 

properly moved and seconded.  All those in favor of 

the motion, signify by saying "aye."

(Vote taken.)
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DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  All opposed, 

same sign. 

(No response.)

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  Motion 

carries.  

I don't believe there are any other 

items on the agenda.  

CHAIRMAN PREISSE:  Move to adjourn. 

MEMBER MARINELLO:  Second.  Kim 

Marinello.

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  It's been 

properly moved and seconded.  All those in favor.

(Vote taken.) 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR PAYNE:  We're 

adjourned.  Thank you. 

- - -

Thereupon, the proceedings adjourned at 

approximately 3:25 p.m.  

- - -
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C E R T I F I C A T E

- - -

THE STATE OF OHIO:
SS:

COUNTY OF FAIRFIELD:

I, Kimberly Kaz, a Registered Professional 
Reporter and Notary Public in and for the State of 
Ohio, do hereby certify that the foregoing is a 
true, correct, and complete written transcript of 
the proceedings in this matter;

That the foregoing was taken by me 
stenographically and transcribed by me with 
computer-aided transcription; 
          That the foregoing occurred at the 
aforementioned time and place;

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my 
hand and official seal of office at Columbus, Ohio, 
this 17th of April 2023.

     
___________________________
Kimberly Kaz, RPR      
Notary Public, State of Ohio

My Commission Expires:  March 31, 2028.

- - -



2023 May Primary/Special Exhibit 'B' Final Voting 

Equipment Allocations

1122 HILLIARD PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 6 1
1136 J W REASON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 7 1
1227 SELLS MIDDLE SCHOOL 3 1
2003 INNOVATIVE LEARNING CAMPUS THE HUB 7 1
2008 AVERY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 5 1
2077 MILO GROGAN COMMUNITY CENTER 4 1
2164 AMERICAN LEGION YOUNG BUDD NUMBER 171 3 1
2213 STONYBROOK UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 6 1
2217 WALNUT CREEK PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 6 1
3006 COLUMBUS COLONY- COMMUNITY CENTER 5 1
3018 GAHANNA COMMUNITY CONGREGATIONAL 12 2
3034 BEECHWOLD CHRISTIAN CHURCH 4 1
3037 FAMILY FELLOWSHIP CHURCH OF CHRIST 9 1
3038 SCIOTO RIDGE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 6 1
3040 FRANKLIN CHURCH 3 1
3050 HILLIARD THARP SIXTH GRADE SCHOOL 15 2
3055 HILLIARD CHURCH OF CHRIST 8 1
3057 DARBYDALE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 3 1
4018 HILLIARD STATION SIXTH GRADE SCHOOL 8 1
4030 PARSONS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 4 1
4042 FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 6 1
5013 HOFFMAN TRAILS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 16 2
5018 PEACE LUTHERAN CHURCH 12 2
5029 SAINT LUKE LUTHERAN CHURCH 6 1
6007 CENTER POINT CHURCH 20 2
6014 GROVE CITY UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 4 1
TOTAL 188 31

Voting Location Name
Ballot 

Markers
DS200 Ballot 

Scanner
LID#



2023 May Primary/Special Election Exhibit 'A' Final Paper Ballot Allocation

Precinct Name Total Voters Recommended Precinct Name Total Voters Recommended

Columbus 13‐A 876 50 Hilliard 1‐A 596 25

Columbus 21‐D 1053 75 Hilliard 1‐B 775 50

Columbus 29‐C 968 50 Hilliard 1‐C 812 50

Blendon‐D 1435 75 Hilliard 1‐D 1398 75

Dublin 2‐B 606 25 Hilliard 1‐E 648 50

Gahanna 1‐A 1083 75 Hilliard 1‐F 955 50

Gahanna 1‐B 743 50 Hilliard 2‐A 946 50

Gahanna 1‐C 1121 75 Hilliard 2‐B 982 50

Gahanna 1‐D 711 50 Hilliard 2‐C 625 50

Gahanna 1‐E 1036 50 Hilliard 2‐D 1418 75

Gahanna 1‐F 895 50 Hilliard 2‐E 1599 100

Gahanna 1‐G 899 50 Hilliard 3‐A 1116 75

Gahanna 2‐A 1011 50 Hilliard 3‐B 1184 75

Gahanna 2‐B 1029 50 Hilliard 3‐C 1294 75

Gahanna 2‐C 664 50 Hilliard 3‐D 1208 75

Gahanna 2‐D 786 50 Hilliard 3‐E 964 50

Gahanna 2‐E 768 50 Hilliard 4‐A 1070 75 Republican; 75 Issues Only

Gahanna 2‐F 379 25 Hilliard 4‐B 975 50

Gahanna 2‐G 454 25 Hilliard 4‐C 1437 75

Gahanna 2‐H 873 50 Hilliard 4‐D 1185 75

Gahanna 2‐I 921 50 Hilliard 4‐E 793 50

Gahanna 3‐A 891 50 Hilliard 5‐A 1441 75

Gahanna 3‐B 739 50 Hilliard 5‐B 1396 75

Gahanna 3‐C 972 50 Hilliard 5‐C 1435 75

Gahanna 3‐D 1394 75

Gahanna 3‐E 985 50

Gahanna 3‐F 814 50

Gahanna 3‐G 896 50

Gahanna 4‐A 829 50

Gahanna 4‐B 1294 75

Gahanna 4‐C 672 50

Gahanna 4‐D 873 50

Gahanna 4‐E 1019 50

Gahanna 4‐F 729 50

Gahanna 4‐G 952 50

Grove City 1‐A 1742 100

Grove City 5‐A 1073 75

New Albany‐E 794 50

Pleasant‐A 36 25

Pleasant‐C 172 25

Westerville 1‐D 615 25

Nonpartisan Primary Republican Primary




